Minutes of the Meeting of Churchill & Sarsden Parish Council
held in the Village Hall on Wednesday 6th September 2023 at 7.30pm

	30/2023
31/2023
32/2023
33/2023
34/2023
35/2023
36/2023
37/2023
38/2023
39/2023
40/2023

	Present: 
Peter Crudge (chairman)

Anita Hasler 

Alex Charman

Juliet Edmondson

Rupert Ponsonby

Liz Leffman (OCC)

Clerk: Helen Tomalin
Email: clerk@churchillandsarsden-pc.gov.uk
Website: https://churchillandsarsden-pc.gov.uk/
Declaration of the Acceptance of Office was signed by Juliet Edmondson

Apologies:  Dene Shadbolt
Declarations of Interest:  
RP during discussion of the Rosedene planning application.
Opportunity for the Public to speak:  Two members of the Car Show committee attended the meeting to request permission to use the Village Green for a car show next year, on Sunday 9th June. This was agreed. The Councillors advised them that a traffic plan was vital. Cash handling, insurance and the choice of charities to support were discussed.
Matters Arising: 
- path around the Fountain – ongoing 
-bus stop light – research is on-going 
- the moveable speed sign -delivery still awaited
- damaged to Sarsden Bridge –repair being dealt with by OCC, no progress to date
- Community Emergency Plan – ongoing
- Chairman has spoken with Chris Notman who suggested that we should engage a tree surveying specialist to give a full appraisal of the trees on the Green. The cost of this will be about £600. It has been agreed and will be done later this month.
- verge trimming to Sarsden bridge – has been done and visibility is much improved
– Roundabout- an editor has been found and is working to an October edition.
- Feasitval feedback– concerns were raised about the traffic management at the end of the evening, and the pedestrian access from the station crossing the incoming cars.
-the overgrown section of the Bridleway at Besbury Lane will be reported to OCC Highway

-Winter Preparedness was considered and it was agreed to request a bag of salt.

- The defibrillator readiness check was done, and the status will be updated.

- there will be road closures on the B4450 between Kingham and Lynham junctions from 11 September for 4 weeks.

- Highway Maintenance Open Day - Clerk to book for two Councillors to attend

-there will be wedding parking on the Village Green on both Saturday 9th September and 16th September 

- an old Churchill name sign is being renovated by a resident and it was suggested that it be sited near the bench in front of the Fountain.

- setts have been reported and repaired on the Sidings Road/Kingham Road junction
Report from OCC Councillor:

LL drew our attention of grant funding available for the installation of electric vehicle charging points and for public transport initiatives, to the Highways Open Day, and the scheme for empty houses to be used to house Ukrainian refugees.
Planning Applications: 
~ Application Submitted:  

23/02248/NMA: Repton House, Hastings Hill - Demolition of side conservatory and rear extension. Construction of single storey rear extension 
(Non Material Amendment to allow changes in design of kitchen window and minor alterations to internal layout)
23/01713/FUL: The Cottage Junction Road Churchill - Construction of a dwelling with associated works and erection of a single storey extension to existing cottage
Mount Farm Junction Road
23/02016/CND – Discharge of Conditions 4 (external joinery), 6 (roof sample), 8 (full surface water drainage scheme), 9 (site investigation) of 22/02312/FUL

23/02017/CND – Discharge of conditions 5 (full surface water drainage scheme),9 (external joinery), 10 (details of timber cladding) of 23/00178/FUL

23/02018/CND – Discharge of conditions 5 (full surface water drainage scheme), 9 external joinery), 10 (details of timber cladding) of 23/00287/FUL

23/02019/S73 – Variation of conditions 2 and 3 of 22/00014/Ful to enable amendments to the approved design and materials whilst incorporating amendments as varied under 22/02808/S73 (retrospective)
Sarsden:
23/02099/FUL: Rosedene Cottage, Sarsden - Change of use from outbuilding to self-contained annex (retrospective) 
~ Applications Permitted:
23/01604/HHD: Four Bays, Hastings Hill - Removal of existing lean-to extension. Erection of single storey front and side extensions, construction of a porch and insertion of window to the West elevation. 
23/01393/HHD: Drive Cottage, Sarsden -Two storey side extension to carport to form a store and internal staircase and proposed roof light (amendments to previously approved 21/00507/HHD) 
~Applications Withdrawn: 
23/01277/FUL: Land SouthEast of Anvil House, Sidings Road - Erection of a dwelling
~ Plans Declined: None
~ Appeals: None
Finance:
Information update form for Barclays was completed

Payments received: 
payment for Feastival Weekend ticket   £310.00

HMRC           VAT refund                      £2846.68

Payments made: None

Payments due: 
ROSPA          Playground Safety check                           £192.50

David Lamb   Grass cutting for June, July and August 6 cuts + hedgecutting x 1             £1920.00

WODC          Emptying Waste bins April to September 2023            £783.43

Helen            Clerks expenses for 22-23                                           £556.30

Balance at the Bank at 31st August:      £43378.58
Playground Inspection Report:
Monthly check has been completed. 
The Annual Safety check report by ROSPA has been received and the recommendations considered. 

In the enclosed playground the bench needs repair, the surfacing needs raking and weeding is needed. Signage needs amending to include the clerk’s new phone number and the no dogs sign to be reinstated.
The freestanding equipment- the slide needs cleaning, the roller bearings greased and the basketball post and board need re-painting. It was agreed that a new bench should be ordered.
Matters of Urgency: 
A QR code has been placed at the Sheep Wash at Sarsden bridge.

Date of Next Meetings:   
Wednesday 11 October

Wednesday 8th November

Wednesday 6th December – to set the Precept

Wednesday 10th January 2024
Wednesday 14th February

Wednesday 13th March
There being no other business the meeting was closed at 8.51pm


Churchill & Sarsden Parish Council                       Date:                      Signed

